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FROM THE PERMANENT SECRETARY 
Peter May 

 
 
via email: gabrielle.kann@beis.gov.uk 

 
Anita Bharucha 

Chair 
Police Remuneration Review Body 
Office of Manpower Economics 
8th Floor, Fleetbank House 

2 – 6 Salisbury Square 
LONDON    EC4Y 8JX 

17 June 2019 
 

 
Dear Anita 
 
PSNI SENIOR OFFICERS PAY AWARD 2018/19 

 
Further to my letter of 4 February, I am pleased to advise that the Department has now 
secured approval for the 2018/19 pay award for senior officers of the Police Service of 
Northern Ireland (PSNI).  The Department has informed the NI Policing Board and PSNI 

who will now make the necessary arrangements for payment.  
 
A consolidated increase of two percent will be applied to existing pay scales, along with 
a two percent increase to the Northern Ireland Transitional Allowance.  Payments will 

be backdated to 1 September 2018. 
 
I would like to reiterate my thanks for the work undertaken in respect of the 2018/19 
award and to convey my appreciation for your continued patience as we have sought to 

conclude the process.  I can confirm that I am content for this letter to be published on 
your website. 
 
Yours sincerely 
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